
August 5, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
Congratulations to our Dunwoody Village Team! 
 
It is with great pride and deep gratitude that I share the results of our annual Department of Health 
Survey for Skilled Nursing – Deficiency Free!  Congratulations! 
 
Three DOH surveyors arrived on Tuesday August 2nd and exited on Friday August 5th sharing our 
Deficiency Free results.  A Deficiency Free Survey means that the surveyors found that we always 
follow the guidance of the Centers for Medicare (CMS) and the Department of Health (DOH). The 
surveyors were not able to identify any issues with our care, our documentation, our environment, our 
food nor our policies. 
 
I want to recognize the efforts of Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services, Susan Bankert, Director of 
Nursing and Dr. Tom Lawrence, Medical Director and the entire Skilled Nursing Team, which includes 
our interdisciplinary team: Nursing, Social Work, Activities, Therapy, Environmental Services, Dining, 
Facilities, Human Resources, Finance, Marketing, Home Care, Health and Wellness, Security, Grounds, 
Transportation and Mail.  It truly takes a “Village” to accomplish a Deficiency Free survey…A “One 
Dunwoody” Village! 
 
COVID-19  
There are no residents in Skilled or Personal Care who are positive for COVID-19.  One Residential 
resident is positive and on quarantine. Two staff members have tested positive and are at home on 
isolation.  
 
Transportation When Discharged from a Facility 
If you are discharged from a facility within a 5-mile radius of Dunwoody between 8:00 a.m. until 7:00 
p.m. Monday through Friday, Dunwoody Village transportation will pick you up.  Discharge 
transportation outside of the 5-mile radius will be available Monday through Friday 8:00 a.m. until 4:00 
p.m., subject to distance. Dunwoody Transportation is not available on weekends or holidays.  
 
If you require services during times when Dunwoody Transportation is not available, please make 
arrangements with a family member or friend or consider the following resources: 
 
Car/Taxi Services      Private Drivers 
On Time Car Service     610-647-1354    Tee Adams          610-291-6577 
Main Line Taxi               610-272-1000    Brian Carroll       610-639-5956 
Rosemont Taxi               610-525-1777   Steve Haley         484-716-4120 
Paoli Limousine             610-291-7067    Brian Kirschner   484-557-6283 

Carol Kynett        610-566-1161 
Dave Mensch      484-704-0659 



 
Construction 
The flat roof replacement is nearly complete and now rooftop mechanical equipment can be set in 
place on the curbs.  In order to do this, there will be a large crane at the main entrance Tuesday and 
Wednesday (8/9-8/10) next week.  Parking and access to the circle will be restricted, including the 
several handicap spots.  There will also be a crane on the same days working briefly at the very end of 
the West Country Houses to set a new piece of mechanical equipment.   
 
Inside the building, beginning Monday, August 8th, the Memorial Garden Hallway will be closed during 
the day, Monday through Friday, but open by 3:30 p.m. for dinner and evening traffic. The hallway will 
remain open on Saturday and Sunday.  These daytime closures will last for approximately 3 weeks. The 
closure is to allow installing of fire protection sprinkler systems and ductwork into the trusses above 
the hallway.   We apologize for the inconvenience and are trying to be finished in these areas as soon 
as possible! 
 
Detailed information provided by Director of Facilities, Wes Kuehnle, for Tuesday, August 9th,  and 
Wednesday, August 10th is attached. 
 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen Casey 
 
 
 


